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	· WED., MAY 3
	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club; 6.30 for 7.00 pm  

	· FRI., MAY 5
	ZONTA CLUB OF BRISBANE ART EXHIBITION, 6.30 to 8.30, Parliamentary Annexe, Alice St. Profits to Save the Children Fund. To be officially opened by Stephen Rainbird, Curator of the QUT Art Museum, with Fran Morrison as MC. 

	· TUES., MAY 9
	AFTERNOON TEA FOR MPs, 3.30 pm Parliamentary Annexe, for MPs to view Art Exhibition. Sally Anne Atkinson to speak on behalf of Zonta; Carryn Sullivan MP will act as MC.

	· FRI., MAY 19
	CORRECTIONAL CENTRE VISIT 9.30 am for 10 am to 11 am visit. (See details in the body of this newsletter)

	· THURS., JUNE 15
	ANNE OF THE THOUSAND DAYS, Brisbane Powerhouse, 8.00 pm. Production by Club member, Caroline Heim. 

	· JUNE 24 – 29, 2006


	58th  ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre 

	· THURS., AUGUST 31
	BALLET EVENING – vis-à-vis performance at Thomas Dixon Centre, West End, followed by supper with the dancers. Tickets on sale at June meeting. 

	· THURS., OCTOBER 5
	MACBETH - 7.30 pm The Loft, Creative Industries precinct, Kelvin Grove Campus of QUT, followed by a reception and presentation of our annual Babette Stephens Memorial Prize. Just $20 – bring lots of friends.


APOLOGIES

If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week, or you will be billed for the cost of the Dinner.

Telephone: 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W); Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com

Please note that tendering an apology on time is important. The United Service Club acts according to the numbers given - tables are set, staff engaged, food prepared, and an invoice prepared for us for that number.  It also creates additional work for the Treasurer when apologies are not given in time.
YOUR PERSONAL CHECK LIST for the MAY MEETING
(
Do I have the ticket butts and payment for the jade jewellery raffle and the Art Exhibition raffle?
(
Have I thought about how many tickets I will need for the June 15 theatre night?
(
Have I read the minutes of the last meeting and re-read the draft Club rules so that I can vote?

(
Do I have my ticket for the Art Exhibition on May 5?

(
Have I checked my diary to see if I can attend the Afternoon Tea for MPs on May 9?

(
Have I checked my diary to see if I can join the visit to the Correctional Centre on May 19? 

And a special message for the Heads and Tails winner last time - don’t forget the prize for the May meeting!
INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 
You may not have been one of the Early Birds who caught the enticing worm of Convention registration for $450, but you can still get a reduced fee of $550 until June 1. After that, the full fee of $650 applies. 
AMENDMENTS TO CLUB RULES

The Club at the April meeting applauded Sarah Comiskey’s excellent work in reviewing the Club’s Articles of Association for the first time since 1993. Eagle-eyed Club Parliamentarian, Joan Godfrey, has been working with Sarah on refining the document so that it can be presented to the Club’s May meeting for final approval.

MOTION TO DIVIDE DISTRICT 24

There was heated debate at the April meeting about the postal ballot to vote on a motion to divide District 24, as proposed by the District board. Ann Shevill, Shirley King, Joan Godfrey, Leneen Forde, and Elizabeth Heber all spoke to the motion and while there was in principle support for the concept and a feeling that division would eventually be inevitable, there was a strong feeling that the correct forum and time for such a motion was District Conference and that a postal ballot prevented clubs from discussing the matter openly at Conference.

There was also concern expressed that the matter was being put forward with undue haste. It was noted that, at a practical level, there would be no trained District Governor if the division were to be voted on at Convention, and that a proper analysis of the financial and other implications still needed to be conducted. 
These concerns have been addressed subsequently by district officers, and the opportunity was also taken to consult the International President while she was in Melbourne recently. Copies of relevant e-mails have been circulated to members by Sarah for information.

While the motion was lost at our club meeting, it was resoundingly supported at District level with a result of 56 votes in favour, 15 against, and one invalid vote. 

Watch this space! 
ELECTIONS
Following the March meeting, Kay Saunders regretfully advised the Nominating Committee that she would not be able to take on the role of First Vice-President. Happily, Margaret Ferguson accepted nomination for this position when approached, as did Helen Chapman for the position of Treasurer.

The following members were elected at the April meeting to lead the Club in 2006-2007. They will be formally inducted as the new Board bu outgoing District Governor Ros Kinder at the May meeting. A joint meeting of the old and new Boards will be held on May 31, and the new Board will formally take office on June 1.
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VOLUNTEER FOUND TO KEEP CLUB SCRAPBOOK

One of my first lessons as Newsletter editor has been the discovery that the person who keeps the scrap book is not the archivist – it is Shirley King who was looking for a volunteer to take over as keeper of the Club scrap book. And Ann Trezise has stepped into the breach. Thank you Ann!

MEMBERS STOCK UP AT JEWELLERY EVENING 

A small but enthusiastic group of Zontians and their friends thoroughly enjoyed Susan Plant’s Emma Page Jewellery evening at her home on March 24, raising approximately $500 for the Club. Well done, Susan! 

MEMBER EDUCATION

As members of a world-wide service organisation, Zontians need to be well-informed about matters that impact on our world. Guest speaker at the March club meeting, Dr Peter McDermott (Reader in Law at The University of Queensland), provided us with a succinct and clear layperson’s guide to the terrorism act, its background, and its implications. 
As a result of the terrorist attacks in New York on September 11, 2001, the UN Security Council required all member states to take measures to counter terrorism. Australia’s legislation is a direct consequence of that requirement. While there are public concerns about restrictions on personal liberty and infringement of the constitutional right to freedom of expression, Dr McDermott stressed that individuals are protected by the separation of powers between the state and the federal governments, and by the High Court, both of which act as a bulwark against unbridled political power. Acts of government can be challenged in court.
ANNE OF THE THOUSAND DAYS TO LAUNCH PRODUCTION COMPANY
Caroline Heim provided exciting details about the theatre evening - Maxwell Anderson’s 1948 play, Anne of the Thousand Days, at the Brisbane Powerhouse on Thursday, June 15 at 8.00 pm. 
This will be the first professional production of this celebrated play in Australia in 50 years, and will launch Caroline’s own production company in Brisbane. 
The production will feature live music and a strong cast which includes Peter Marshall as Henry VIII and Caroline herself as the ill-fated Anne Boleyn. 
The audience symposium which will follow the performance will form part of Caroline’s PhD dissertation, and she is hoping as many members as possible will both attend the performance and participate in the discussion. 
Tickets are just $32 of which $7 will go to Zonta. Tickets can be paid for at the May meeting and will be distributed at the June meeting.

And for those intrigued by the concept of degrees of separation, we learned that Genevieve Bujold, who starred in the 1969 film of the play, is Leneen’s mother’s cousin – how many degrees of separation is that?!

ARE YOU RECEIVING THE ZONTIAN?

The most recent edition of The Zontian, the quarterly magazine produced by Zonta International, reached Brisbane mail-boxes last week. If you have not been receiving your copy of The Zontian, please let Ailsa Gillies know.

22 FAMILIES BENEFIT FROM FUND 
Veronica McLaughlin reported at the April meeting that the School Readiness Fund established at the December meeting has been a great success. The $1650 donated to Save the Children Queensland enabled 22 caravan park families to send children off to school in uniforms, properly equipped with text books and stationery.  
Z-TOPS TO SUPPORT ALBERT PARK FLEXI-SCHOOL

At the April meeting, Ann Trezise and Veronica McLaughlin presented details of an exciting new development to revive the Club’s long-term relationship with the Albert Park Flexi School. 
The School was a recipient of the Club’s Educational Encouragement Awards for the first four years of the awards (2000 to 2003 incl.), and over the years, the Club and individual members have also donated clothing, equipment for the computer room, and equipment for the young mothers’ room at the school. 

Standing for Zonta-TAFE Opportunity Programs, the new venture builds on that existing relationship and is a result of Ann Trezise’s consultation with the school about how the Club could best meet the current needs of their students and how such a program might be administered.

At the April meeting, the Club approved an initial expenditure of $2,000 for the project.

Students have to identify a training course and how it fits within their career/work plans, and then have to develop a plan outlining how they will contribute towards the cost of the course and how they intend to fit study into their life schedule.
The School will administer the scheme, calling for applicants and helping them to apply. The School will also conduct an initial screening and provisional ranking of applicants. An interview panel of Zontians and staff from the School will then conduct brief interviews with each short-listed applicant before determining the final ranking. Applications will be funded in rank order until the available funds are expended, and payment will be made directly to the educational or training institution concerned. It is anticipated that most students will be undertaking short courses run by TAFE, hence the Z-TOPs tag.
CORRECTIONAL CENTRE VISIT

Three representatives of the Zonta Club of Brisbane have been invited to join staff from Save the Children for a playgroup session with the women and children in the Brisbane Women’s Correctional Centre from 10.00 am to 11.00 am on Friday, 19 May, as a thank you for the toys that we have recently donated through the Cassandra Weddell fund. 
Volunteers need to be confirmed now because of the very strict procedures which apply to prison visitors and the time required to complete checks on them.

Fran Morrison has volunteered as one of the representatives and is now bravely filling out the Criminal History Consent Form, authorising the Department of Corrective Services to undertake a national criminal history check on her. You have to keep an eye on us Zontians!

Please let Judith know immediately if you are able to join the visit so that she can send you details of the visit and instructions for the criminal history check. (3013 6611 (w); 3871 3336 (h); judith.a@optusnet.com.au; or janderson@queenslandballet.com.au) 
BABY CLOTHES WANTED

Jenny West is looking for baby clothes. Before you get excited about a medical breakthrough, this is a serious request which has arisen from Jenny’s contact with a Vietnamese PhD student who is in Australia with her husband and children, living on a Vietnamese government stipend of just $800 per month. She is now pregnant – with twins! If anyone has baby clothes or equipment they can give to Jenny for this very worth cause, please let her know (j.west@uq.edu.au or 3351 1892).
FIVE THINGS YOU DIDN’T KNOW ABOUT IRIS SCOTT

Over the past two years, Iris has been an efficient, dedicated, and very practical and hard-working President, with her eye firmly on the fundraising goals of the Club. In fact, she has been so busy that some of our newer members may not have had a chance to get to know this exceptional Zontian. As she retires from the presidency, here are five things most of you probably don’t know about her:

· As a child she travelled to Samford State School on horseback from the property which has been in her family since 1864 when her Cornish great grand-father came to Australia. She stilll lives there, and the Richards family name lives on in several place-names in the area. (Check out Sallly Watson’s address, for example)

· She speaks French confidently because she lived in France for eight months in the early ‘90s (long before Peter Mayle made living in Provence fashionable through his delightful trilogy) and returns regularly. 

· She went to Thailand to work for the Avon Corporation for six months and stayed for two years, managing and training staff.

· She is one of five siblings who have the widest imaginable range of professions – she counts a barrister, an archdeacon, and a publican among her brothers, and her sister’s a cattle judge.

· She is a trained nurse but also undertook Adult Matriculation in order to enrol in a degree. She was not only the sole woman in the class, but was also pregnant at the time. She went on to study subjects at four different institutions: the Edinburgh, London, and Macquarie Universities and The University of Queensland.

This is the first of an occasional series of ‘Five things you didn’t know about…’. I hope you enjoy getting to know more about your fellow Zontians.

PERPETUAL CALENDAR REVIVED 

Those who were in the Club in 2002 will remember that then President, Dina Browne, mooted the idea of a perpetual calendar which the Club could use as a PR tool, sell, or present as gifts for guests. Funds for the project were set aside from savings achieved by sending the Club’s newsletter electronically. However, while the idea was supported by the Club, the project lapsed in the intervening years. Sarah Comiskey has come to the rescue, creating a draft for the Club’s consideration at the April meeting. Refinements are currently under discussion with the aim of having the calendar printed and available for sale for $20 at the Club’s sales table at the Melbourne Marketplace at Convention in June. (Club members will be able to purchase the calendar for $15).
Trivia Test: When and where was International Women’s Day established?
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